
TOWN OF FRISCO, COLORADO
PROCLAMATION

“IMAGINE A DAY WITHOUT WATER” DAY

WHEREAS, the infrastructure that brings Frisco residents an average of 80 gallons of water per person, 
per day, and then safely returns water to the environment is essential to the quality of life, 
environment and economic vitality of the Town of Frisco; and 

WHEREAS, water infrastructure is the lifeline of our communities; a day without water would be a 
public health and safety crisis, limiting the abilities of safety personnel, such as firefighters and 
hospitals staff, as well as businesses and homes to function; and

WHEREAS, communities and families need jobs, and closing the gap in water infrastructure investment 
would bring new jobs to our communities and families and raise the household disposable income; and

WHEREAS, our water infrastructure is necessary for a thriving economy, and a single nationwide day 
without water service would put our entire economy at risk; and 

WHEREAS, America’s water infrastructure is aging and failing—and two million Americans are living 
without water infrastructure, often relying on bottled water, potentially living in unsafe and unsanitary 
conditions; and

WHEREAS, we can help secure a better future for the millions of Americans who don’t have reliable 
water service today and the generations to come. 

WHEREAS, valuing and investing in water systems provides a path to economic recovery; 

NOW THEREFORE, I HUNTER MORTENSEN, MAYOR OF THE TOWN OF FRISCO, COLORADO DO HEREBY 
OFFICIALLY PROCLAIM OCTOBER 21, 2021 BE RECOGNIZED AS “IMAGINE A DAY WITHOUT WATER” DAY 
IN THE TOWN OF FRISCO WHICH IS AN ORGANIZED EFFORT TO HIGHLIGHT THAT WATER IS ESSENTIAL 
TO THE QUALITY OF LIFE AND ECONOMIC COMPETITIVENESS AND ACKNOWLEDGES THE IMPORTANCE 
OF EDUCATING THE PUBLIC ABOUT THE VALUE OF WATER; AND

 THAT THE TOWN OF FRISCO IS DEDICATED TO INVESTING IN SAFE AND RELIABLE WATER 
INFRASTRUCTURE AND CALLS ON OUR FEDERAL PARTNERS TO BRING MUCH NEEDED FUNDING AND 
INNOVATION TO PROTECT AND RESTORE OUR CRITICAL WATER INFRASTRUCTURE.



DATED THIS 12TH DAY OF OCTOBER, 2021

TOWN OF FRISCO, COLORADO

By: _________________________________

Hunter Mortensen, Mayor

ATTEST:

By: ________________________________

         Deborah Wohlmuth, CMC, Town Clerk


